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His Excellency

Ambassador Juan José Gómez-Camacho 

Permanent Representative of Mexico to the United Nations

His Excellency 

Ambassador Jürg Lauber 

Permanent Representative of Switzerland to the United Nations

We have the honor to address Your Excellencies, in your capacity as facilitators for the Global Compact for Safe, Orderly and Regular Migration (GCM), to forward herewith the text of resolution AG/RES. 2910 (XLVII-O/17), “Migration in the Americas,” adopted at the forty-seventh regular session of the General Assembly of the Organization of American States (OAS), held in Cancún, Mexico.
The Committee on Migration Issues (CAM) is the principal OAS forum responsible for the issue of migration. It promotes dialogue, cooperation, and exchange of experiences and best practices at the international, regional, and subregional levels, in the context of respect for human rights while fostering recognition of migrants for their important contributions to integral development in the Hemisphere.
Under the leadership of then Chair, Minister-Counselor Alvaro Calderón, Alternate Representative of Colombia; and Vice Chair Francisco Devia, Alternate Representative of Chile, over the 2016-2017 work period the CAM undertook negotiations that resulted in the forty-seventh OAS General Assembly session adopting the resolution on Migration in the Americas by consensus.

That resolution is an invaluable input that contains the OAS member states’ consensus and comprehensive view of migration in the Hemisphere. This is an extremely significant factor, mindful that the last report by the Continuous Reporting System on International Migration of the Americas (SICREMI) calculated the Hemisphere’s migrant population to be 63 million in 2015. 

It also represents the Committee’s interest in contributing to the process of building the Global Compact for Secure, Orderly and Regular Migration as it follows the guidelines set forth in the commitments outlined in the New York Declaration, and brings together the interests and initiatives of the OAS member states in being part of this historic moment.

The work done by CAM has helped to consolidate a comprehensive view of migration and human mobility in the Americas within the Organization of American States through pursuit of the activities established in its annual work plan and in its implementation plan for the Inter-American Program for the Promotion and Protection of the Human Rights of Migrants, Including Migrant Workers and Their Families,” an invaluable inter-American instrument in this area.
In view of the foregoing, the Chair of the CAM is officially forwarding herewith the resolution entitled “Migration in the Americas,” to be considered as the Hemisphere’s input and contribution in the process of preparation leading up to the adoption of the Global Compact for Safe, Orderly and Regular Migration in 2018.

Sincerely yours,


Wendy J. Acevedo
Alternate Representative of El Salvador to the OAS
Chair, OAS Committee on Migration Issues

Francisco Devia
Alternate Representative of Chile to the OAS
First Vice Chair, OAS Committee on Migration Issues

Carlos Cuenca
Alternate Representative of the Federative Republic of Brazil to the OAS
Second Vice Chair, OAS Committee on Migration Issues

� FILENAME  \* MERGEFORMAT �CIDRP02051E04�








